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December 04, 2007 

Kimberly Bose, Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, N.E., Room 1A 
Washing, DC 20426 

RE: Docket No. CP07-208-000 

U 

o 
o 

r~^ 

cnO 
- » ^ j 

e3 
m 
o 

1 

-u 

_ 1 ^ 

*• 
o 
ro 

7u 

O 

C-
' ^ ; ! f 
( • " ' 

r j 
C J 
C) 

p ' 

:̂H 
t . : 
r;: 

•C 

Dear Secretary Bose: 

I am so confused! 

When I received the CD in the mail on app. November 26th 
concerning the Draft Environmental Impact Statement for the 
Rockies Express East Project, I was somewhat relieved to see that 
in section 3, page 41, the Shaffer Route Variations (MP 623.3 to 
624.4). 
It was taken into consideration my letter expressing my concems 
about the impact of the pipeline construction within my property 
due to rolling topography that is very susceptible to landsUdes. 

To avoid these impacts FERC identified a route variation that 
would be south of the project route and would avoid my forested 
and hilly areas of concem. 

To get to the point, 

I've repeatedly asked the Rockies Pipeline reps about placing the 
pipeline over across the street in the first place and each time I 
asked, I was told that FERC would not approve of it. To see the 
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Shaffer Route Variation on the disc really surprised me. I've been 
told all this time that it couldn't happen. 

A Rockies East pipeline rep. was here yesterday December 03^ ,̂ 
2007 along with two other men who said they were from the 
Environmental survey crew. I was advised they were here to 
conduct a study of my property before the installation of the new 
pipeline could begin. When I had informed them that I had a. copy 
of your Environmental Impact Statement and it was advised that 
Rockies Express move the project a bit south (which is just across 
the street). I was told then, that they had no intention of deviating 
from the route as planned and they don't always accept the 
FERC's recommendations. 

My question is: Who' has the final say so? FERC or Rockies? 
Please let all of us know, we the property owners along with the 
public whom write to you with our concems. 
It seems to me the Rockies Express employee's don't have yours 
or our, best interests at hand and when my land slides (and it will 
slide!) who's going to be here to clean up the mess and not at my 
expense, FERC or Rockies? Whose responsibility is it? It surely 
won't be mine! 

Donna Shaffer 
37101 Johnson Ridge Road 

Somerton, Ohio 43713 
FERC#F167135 
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